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Minutes
(approved at the April 27 Graduate Council Meeting)
Faculty Present:  S. Alaimo, A. Bostrom, N. Diarrassouba, C. Grapczynski, M. Harris, M. O’Kelly for V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves
Absent: A. Booth, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri,  B. Kingshott
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: P. Jabaay, M. VanderWindt

Ex-Officio Students Present: H. DeNio, Y. Nath
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM and introduced Mary O’Kelly from University Libraries, who is substituting for V. Long.
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the agenda. M. VanderWindt seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  

	III. Approval of Minutes-February 24, 2012

	
	Motion: A. Lowen moved to approve the Graduate Council minutes of February 24, 2012. P. Jabaay seconded. Motion passed with one abstention.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton 
	M. Luttenton will attend ECS this afternoon as there are 2 Graduate Council items on the agenda: 1) The graduate certificate policy was revised to make it more expeditious. The policy will be used as a model for the undergraduate certificate policy. 2) The continuous enrollment policy for graduate students in the thesis/dissertation phase. A recommendation on where to publish each policy is included, e.g. the continuous enrollment policy would be published on the Graduate Studies web page and the catalog for students, and the certificate policy is published in the faculty handbook. 
J. Potteiger commended the Graduate Council for their work on graduate policies that are used as models for undergraduate and university level policies.


	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	Michigan Graduate Education Day will be held on March 29. GVSU has 4 students presenting research/scholarly activity during the poster session. Other graduate students are encouraged to meet with legislators.
A Grad Fair for GVSU’s undergraduate students will be held April 4 and 5 from 4:30-6:00, with the Admissions office and graduate programs represented both days. S. Lipnicki, T. James-Heer, and John Zaugra organized the event. 
The Grad Showcase is April 10 from 3:30-5:30 PM. Selected students from the graduate programs will display outstanding research/scholarship to showcase our graduate programs. The poster display runs from 3:30-4:30. Provost Davis will make remarks at 4:30. The keynote speaker will talk on synergy between teaching, research, and scholarship. President Haas will attend. Several legislators are planning to stop by. We are working with marketing to spread the word to make students aware of these opportunities. Faculty reviewers will evaluate the posters and students will receive awards. 

J. Potteiger met with PSM directors and Vice Chancellor Tareen of Pondicherry University in India. He has accomplished a lot in 5 years at his university. He is willing to look for ways that GVSU and Pondicherry University can collaborate, and he extended an invitation to visit and offered to cover expenses while there. 
The Graduate Education Task Force has been meeting regularly and has hosted speakers to give the task force members a clear picture of graduate education at GVSU. They will work on a report to present to the Provost with their recommendations.  

Wendy Burns-Ardolino from BCOIS is a member of the task force and is interested in attending the GPD meetings. Currently BCOIS doesn’t have any voting members on Graduate Council. 
	

	VII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The speech/language pathology program and courses have been approved. Fifty-six new proposals are in the curriculum queue. There is a program change in M.Ed in the CSAL and ADHE emphases. The CSAL program is a cohort, lockstep program that includes an internship. The ADHE is not a cohort program and both full and part time students can be accommodated. The program change is to admit 35 students to the CSAL program, and anyone who wasn’t admitted to the CSAL program will be automatically admitted to the ADHE program as long as they qualify. The proposal includes a requirement to have a 10-month graduate assistantship. This requirement plus the auto-admission are unusual. There are implications on budget, e.g., GA positions are a limited resource. 

S. Lipnicki is familiar with the proposal. He explained that the GA positions are existing positions. The purpose is to use existing positions and limit enrollment in the program. The program was receiving and admitting up to 30 applicants and they were being admitted without an assistantship, which is an integral part of the program. The students without assistantships were being assigned other responsibilities but it was not fair to them. Students will not be automatically admitted to the ADHE program but will be given a counter-offer. 

GC members had concerns about setting a precedent for requiring a GA position as a degree requirement and that number of positions that would be set aside exclusively for CSAL students, and if the onus would be on the student to find an assistantship or if they would be offered one. It was noted that CSAL students may have GA positions in other areas as well, but those would not count toward their program requirement. The CSAL program might need to change its admissions process, as currently, the student gets admitted without an assistantship in place, a problem could occur if they get a GA position but then don’t get admitted, or if they cannot be admitted until they show they have an assistantship. With 25 students per cohort, 50 GA positions would be needed. M. Staves may contact Jay Cooper for more information. The GC-CC will continue to review the proposal and come back to the GC later.
	

	VIII. Graduate Student Association Report – Y. Nath
	Student Senate Restructure

The GSA met once per week for the last 4 weeks with Student Senate members on the restructuring issue. Two of the three proposed structures were rejected by the GSA: A) separate, independent organizations, and C) the current structure with graduate students on the Senate, and a change to the requirements to accommodate graduate students. The GSA preferred the second model, B: a hybrid with two independent houses that report to a core body. In these meetings, the group was charged to write the constitution for B.  But the Student Senate members went back to discussing which model would work and they preferred model C. Thus there was no agreement or progress on the constitution. At the third meeting, the Senate representatives assumed they would move forward with model C. But at the following meeting the graduate students told them they were at an impasse and would not agree to Model C.  The Senate members stated that Model C would be passed by the end of the year without graduate student support.
The Student Senate presented Model C to the ECS last week. Per C. Grapczynski, they did not provide much of an explanation of how this came to pass. ECS voted to pass it on to UAS. Since there was no discussion, ECS members were not engaged in the issue. It could be possible that ECS reps did not ask questions because they do not support a restructuring, as some come from colleges with many undergraduates. 

Model C does not give the GSA autonomy, which would impede the GSA’s ability to get the funding it needs. Graduate students would not be able to attend Student Senate meetings under this model. The advantage to Model B is that it gives the GSA autonomy and governance representation, and allows for interaction and equitable representation, with a formal structure to resolve issues that could benefit one group at the detriment of the other.    

Deadlines for coming to an agreement have passed, so the graduate students would like the university to step in. The students would like President Haas to get involved, but he asked for information on how the structure would work. It might be beneficial to bring the HLC charge that stated GVSU needs to create a structure that gives graduate students fair and equitable representation. The university should be able to report to the HLC that this is part of long term planning for the university. 
Graduate students contribute toward the Student Life fund. There should be transparency with regard to how much money they actually do contribute. 

The composition of Student Senate does not represent a cross-section of students, such as part-time, non-traditional, and so on. It doesn’t represent colleges equitably, either. All schools/colleges should have the same number of representatives.  

Bob Stoll and Diana Pace served as mediators, but they are heavily involved in undergraduate issues. It might be beneficial to have a disinterested 3rd party negotiator. A. Lowen suggested Star Swift, as she is an expert on arbitration. M. Luttenton proposed that a memo could come from the Graduate Council and graduate students to articulate our position and support, and that we are disappointed that negotiation has failed, and to ask to move the process along to provide equitable representation for graduate students and that Star Swift be asked to provide arbitration. This can be sent to the Student Senate, Provost, President, and ECS officers. It might be helpful to note that, when the HLC visits to review new programs, it looks at everything, thus it is reasonable that it will look at graduate student representation. 
Upcoming GSA Events
Provost Davis will attend GradClub on April 4. PACES is presenting “Leading High Performance Teams on March 31. Some GSA members are going to the NAGPS conference, and will also be attending Grad Ed Day in Lansing. 
	

	IX. Policy Subcommittee Report – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton discussed changes to the draft combined degree policy. The original identified a 9 credit maximum that can be dual counted toward a combined degree. The 9 credit rule works well for programs with 120 undergraduate and 33 graduate credits. However, there are programs that have a larger number of undergraduate credits, e.g., engineering. Thus, the policy was revised to use a percentage rather than number of credits. There is also a variation in the number of credits at graduate level, such as the MSW at 60 credits and the DNP at 79. This policy applies only to dual degree programs, not dual-listed courses. 

There are implications with regard to when students transition from undergraduate to graduate status. This has been under discussion and that will continue. The policy includes ‘escape clauses’ for students to remain in good standing, or have a poor academic performance, or if they elect to not continue but are in good standing. All students in combined degree programs must adhere to university policies at their current level, e.g. academic probation and dismissal.  The GPD may make exceptions to a point, but they do not have the authority to supersede university policy. This policy gives the GPD and student more flexibility in terms of remaining in the program under certain provisions or conditions, and giving the GPD power to remove a student from the program if they do not perform at a level of expectation. No. 11 in the policy should be revised to state, “the designated graduate program director, in accordance with university policy, may at his discretion allow the student to continue in a program or remove the student from the combined degree program.” 

	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the revised combined degree policy as modified. A. Bostrom seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	I. Old Business
	The faculty workload survey has gone out. 

	

	II. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. S. Alaimo seconded. Meeting adjourned at 11:01 AM. 
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